AOF Board Meeting January 13, 2013
Present:  Jerry Sloan, Ken Nahigian, Mynga Futrell, Jillian Stanley, Judy Saint, Kathy Johnson, 
Dave Flanders.
The meeting was called to order at 3:15 p.m. by Jerry Sloan.

Minutes of prior meeting were approved.

Ken distributed the Treasurer’s Report, which included a detailed 2012 report of the bank and other accounts.  The report was approved.
Discussion of expenses:

Newsletter:  Distribution of the newsletter electronically has made a significant difference in expenditures, as the newsletter is now the fourth-largest expense, while formerly it was the first.  

Telephone:  As discussed at past meetings, the telephone number is not used very much, but it seems important to have a phone, particularly for news events, calls from newspapers, etc.  A Google voice arrangement would eliminate the telephone expense; however, there is concern about keeping the current phone number at least for some time, as it is listed in the white pages and on some websites.  Judy will research the possibilities with Google.

Upcoming general meetings
Suggestions included:

- Author of “Incognito” (presume this is the book by David Eagleman?)

- Coordinator of the San Diego Coalition of Reason. Jerry will research this.
- Rep from National Council for Science Education re: about climate  change deniers.  Ken will contact. 
- Debates: but hard to find Christians to debate?

- Presentation on the decay of science-teaching in schools.  Mynga will research this.

- Magic (the speaker could be separate from the magicians)
Newsletter:  Judy needs write-ups of events for the newsletter.
Darwin Day, Feb. 17th:  It was voted to have an AOF information table.  Also, Dave will have a book table focusing on science and Ruth will be staffing a sales table.

Reason Center
Do we need a “dba”?
If we are the fiscal agent, we have responsibility for any money donated to Reason Center (Jerry).

Various locations for the Reason Center were mentioned: a bike store on 37th & J, and the St. James Armenian Church (which is moving) at 32nd & B.

The next Board Meeting is scheduled for March 11th at 7 p.m. at California Fresh (restaurant which replaced Fresh Choice at Howe & Fair Oaks).  

The meeting was adjourned 5:10 p.m.
Submitted by Jillian Stanley, secretary, 1/23/13

